Thornton le Beans and Crosby with Cotcliffe Joint Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting No 188 held on Monday 24th May 2021
The Chairman opened the Meeting at 1930hrs

Attendance
Chair:


Cllr G Gresty
Councillors:
           G Davis, N Boden, E Dennison and J Baker



The Clerk



County Cllr R Baker
District Cllr A Robinson

36 members of the Parish


 
Apologies
           Nil

Declarations

Nil

The Chairman stated that this meeting had been arranged to deal with one matter, that of Planning Application 21/00794/FUL
52.
The Chairman gave a detailed account of the events that took place and the action taken following receipt of the documents from HDC Planning. These included a site meeting, a decision to oppose the Application, the production of an information “flyer” which was delivered to every address, the change of status from “Delegated” to “Planning Committee”, the formulation of the PC’s submission as “Statutory Consultee” and the accompanying Addendum.
53.
The Chairman then invited questions from Parish members.

           Questions from the floor were asked by residents from Awmack House, Crosby Manor, The Mallards, and many other individuals. Most questions were addressed to CCllr R Baker and Dist Cllr Andy Robinson. Generally, the replies did not find favour from the public.

Significant questions were raised including one about Public Health from Dr Julie Birch. CCllr Baker to find contact in NYCC. (Afternote, this was done the next day)

Dist Cllr Robinson was asked if he had viewed what these proposed structures looked like. The answer was that he had not. He went on to say that he was obliged to retain an open mind on the Application, since his vote could be invalidated, if it could be shown that he had a pre-determined opinion. Cllr Boden said that the Planning Committee should look at the much smaller facility owned by the Applicant at Morton on Swale.


A resident stated that the Applicant had not done as advised and drew attention to the advice given by HDC Planning guidelines. Cllr Robinson disagreed. This was not well received by residents.


A resident asked CCllr Baker for one positive aspect to the Application. There was no response. Cllr Dennison offered that it was “good use of poor quality arable land”. This was not well received by the residents.

A resident asked the two external Cllrs how we can be sure that the Planning Committee take note of concerns about Public Health, odour, rats, and other vermin. No direct answer was given. However the Chairman stated that these concerns, along with others including Impact, Precedence and loss of Amenity were all covered in the PC response document.


A resident stated that Ms Helen Ledger had visited the site and had given the impression of unsuitability of the Application.


Another resident asked about Utilities. Cllr Boden gave her the information she required.


Another resident stated that there was already an adequate supply of eggs, therefore there was no need for additional facility.


A resident stated that Dist Cllr Robinson must have a very good memory since he had not made a single note all evening.


Another resident proposed that a photo-montage of the development would be helpful to everyone concerned, especially to the Planning Committee, to better appreciate the intrusive impact of the Application

During the winding up process, Dist Cllr Robinson stated that if HDC Planners recommended approving the Application, the Planning Committee would not go against that recommendation.

54. Any other business
It was unanimously agreed that the sum of £1000 be made available, to the “Fighting Fund”, from Parish Council Funds, should it be needed.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 2130hrs.
